

PENN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

100 Municipal Building Road Duncannon, PA 17020-1100

Township Office 834-5281 Fax 834-6854 E-Mail: penntwp6@ptd.net

MINUTES OF February 22, 2023 Traffic Study Hearing

Page 1 of 2

The Penn Township Board of Supervisors (PTS) met on Wednesday, February 22, 2023 at 6:30 p.m. in the Municipal Building to conduct a Traffic Study Hearing. Chairman Henry A. Holman, Ill, Vice Chairman Karen Potteiger, and Supervisor Clifford Lindgren present. Other personnel present were Secretary Helen Klinepeter (hereinafter referred to as Secretary, and Mark O'Conner (hereinafter referred to as Solicitor). A list of visitors attending is on file in the Township Office.

Chairman Holman opened the Hearing and turned it over to the Solicitor.

Solicitor then entered Ordinance 2023-04, Ordinance 2023-05, and the Proof of Certification and proof of posting of the Publication of the Hearing as exhibits. Upon a Lindgren/Potteiger motion, the PTS voted to accept the exhibits into the record.

Mr. O'Conner explained that Ordinance 2023-04 states the speed limit of 35 mph and penalty of violation for Creek Road.

Mr. O'Conner explained that Ordinance 2023-05 states the speed limit of 30 mph and penalty of violation for Linton Hill Road. This covers the portion of Linton Hill from the from the Linton Hill Bridge to the Wheatfield Township line.

Solicitor offered that there are no visitors who wished to testify regarding these ordinances. Solicitor asked the Supervisors if they wished to talk. Supervisors declined.

Upon a Holman/Potteiger motion the hearing was closed at 6:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Helen Klinepeter Secretary